IN BOARD OF SUDBURY SELECTMEN TUESDAY, MAY 31, 2011 EXECUTIVE SESSION (10:05 – 10:43 p.m.)

Present: Chairman Lawrence O'Brien, Vice-Chairman Robert Haarde, Selectman John C. Drobinski, Town Manager Maureen G. Valente and Assistant Town Manager/HR Director Maryanne Bilodeau

Town Manager Valente and Asst. Town Manager Bilodeau presented outstanding items in regards to the Advanced Life Support (ALS) negotiations with Sudbury Permanent Firefighters Association, Local 2023.

Chairman O'Brien moved that the Board of Selectmen approve the following:

Item 1: Offer \$300 and for it to be added to the base, but not to be part of the base.

Item 2: To stay firm that the Paramedic Stipend not be part of the base, but be added to the base for purposes of overtime and retirement.

Item 3: The Town retains the Management Right to choose who and how many employees to train as Paramedics.

Item 3e: To stay with the current language of "<u>may</u> increase the maximum" in regards to the cost of program increases.

Item 5: To have a "not to exceed overtime hours" limit and to support the calculation of up to 43 hours over two fiscal years.

Item 12: To form a study committee of two union members, the Fire Chief and Asst. Town Manager and to have mandatory Drug and Alcohol Testing part of recommendation.

Item A: To retain language as original stated.

Vice Chairman Haarde seconded the motion.

It was on motion unanimously voted in favor of the motion by roll call vote: Chairman Lawrence W. Obrien, aye, Vice Chairman Robert C. Haarde, aye, and Selectman John C. Drobinski, aye.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:43 p.m.

Attest:	
	Maureen G. Valente
	Town Manager - Clerk